"Go in this thy might...have not I sent thee?" Judges 6:14

Pray for the

GURGEL

Missions for the Interior of Brazil

Prayer answers:

- We have 39% of our needed
support;

- We are grateful for the
protection on missionary trips
and the Lord's care;

- We are thankful for the new
souls that were saved;

- We are thankful for the support
achieved so far.

Contact: +55 11 95192 5097
E-mail: info@gurgel4missions.com

Site: https://www.gurgel4missions.com/

ltupeva, May 1st, 2024 - Page 1/2

DEAR FELLOW LABORERS IN CHRIST,

We express our deep gratitude to Lord of the harvest for the countless

blessings we received.

Over the last three months, we have conducted several events at our church
with the goal of reaching the lost in our neighborhood. During this period, we
distributed copies of the books of John and Romans door-to-door, seizing
opportunities to talk about Christ.

In February, we had our Camp during Carnival time, which had a special
theme of consecration to The Lord. We studied the life of the "poetess of
consecration," Frances Ridley Havergal, as well as other Christian poets and
hymn writers. It was a very special time to rededicate our hearts and lives to
The Lord.

Also in that month, we were joined by Pastor Baker and Pastor Carl Bieber
from the Tabernacle Baptist Church of Virginia Beach. In addition to the
blessings of their presence with impactful messages and challenges for our
lives, we conducted a large evangelism event together and distributed over
2000 copies of John and Romans around our church neighborhood. We also had
another VBS class with the help of missionary Fatima.

We also received a box of New Testaments in Spanish that month and went
door-to-door visiting Cuban families, delivering this great gift along with a

gospel tract in Spanish and a small gift from our church.




Pray for the

GURGEL

Missions for the Interior of Brazil

Prayer requests:

- Open doors in churches to
present our missionary project;

- For more workers in our fields;
- For the discipleship course and
for our worker to continue at the
bible institute;

- For our full support;

- For more souls to be saved.

Contact: +55 11 95192 5097
E-mail: info@gurgel4missions.com

Site: https://www.gurgel4missions.com/
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In March, we had a VBS class that was very encouraging. On 3/23, despite the
heavy rain, The Lord performed a miracle, and we had the presence of 20
children and 6 decisions for Christ. We ask for prayers for these families that we
are visiting on weekends. On Sunday, 3/24, the children returned to the service
and brought friends, resulting in 3 more decisions for Christ. We ask for prayers
for them as well.

On the Friday before Easter, we conducted an activity with the children about
the true meaning of Easter, followed by a workshop where each child could
make their own chocolate candies.

In April, we began inviting Hispanics to a new project that will start soon,
aiming to teach the Portuguese language to this group, as we try to reach them
with the gospel. We ask for prayers for this project to be fruitful.

Also in April, we held another VBS class on 4/13, and we had 18 children and 3
decisions for Christ. Please continue praying for this work and for these lives to
grow further in the Lord.

During these months, we have also been conducting individual discipleship with
each church member on Thursdays, which has been a time of significant
growth. One of our members, Carlos Eduardo, is also studying at the Bible

institute, and we pray for his continued growth in the Lord.

Regarding support, we were able to increase our financial help slightly, and we
are now close to 40%. I ask for your prayers that I can, for now, find a job that
can be done 100% from home, which will give me more flexibility in our

ministry work, as we seek to raise our full support.

We thank you immensely for your prayers and support.

IN CHRIST’S SERVICE!

Gurgel Family



